
 

Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board meeting to the Council 24 April 2003 

9. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 9.1 John Wilson – Jubilee Street Extension Land and Access Issues 
 
  John Wilson addressed the Board regarding the Jubilee Street extension and land and access 

issues.  Mr Wilson owns land at the corner of Jubilee and Bamford Streets.  He expressed a 
desire to continue his current access over Council land off Bamford Street (near the corner with 
Jubilee Street) and also look at the possibility of gaining access from Jubilee Street at a later 
date.  He mentioned that he has had considerable dealings with Council staff over access.  The 
Community Advocate offered to meet with John and discuss this issue. 

 
 9.2 Ferrymead/Brookhaven Residents’ Association Inc – Concerns 
 
 Des Snelling addressed the Board regarding a number of areas of concern. 
 
 The Board decided: 
 
 1. That Council staff be requested to carry out maintenance required to prevent flooding on 

Dyers Road. 
 
 2. That the speed limit on Dyers Road between Linwood Avenue and Ferry Road be 

considered within the current round of speed limit reviews.   
 
 3. That a bid for a footpath in Palinurus Road be submitted in the current budget round. 
 
 4. That the issue of bus stop locations be referred to the ECan/Council Joint Passenger 

Transport Committee and the Community Secretary write to ECan regarding the 
possibility of a shuttle service between Brookhaven and Eastgate Mall. 

 
 9.3 Councillor Sue Wells – Neighbourhood Week 
 
  Sue Wells addressed the Board regarding Neighbourhood Week and asked the Board to 

consider appointing a representative to the Joint Neighbourhood Week Committee. 
 
 9.4 Lisa Hadfield – Sumner Riding School 
 
  Lisa Hadfield presented 30 letters in support of her riding school at Sumnervale Reserve. 
 
 9.5 Frances Ryman – Heritage Lighting on Oxford Terrace 
 
  Frances Ryman and Nicholas Sibley addressed the Board regarding heritage lighting in 

Bangor Street.  Mr Sibley offered to fund the undergrounding of wires and installation of heritage 
lights in Bangor Street. 

 
  The Board decided: 
 
 1. That its support for Mr Sibley’s project be conveyed to the City Streets Manager. 
 
 2. That a project proposal be requested from the City Streets Unit for the Board’s 

consideration, with this proposal including consultation with the community. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


